
Our Mission: 
To identify and strengthen leaders so that every congregation

makes new and mature disciples for Jesus Christ.

Super Saturday This Week!

  
Is Super Saturday here already?  On behalf of the Commission on Church
Vitality, I'd like to remind everyone that the Super Saturday training session is
coming up this Saturday from 9am to noon at Palma Ceia Presbyterian Church
in Tampa.  
 
Please forward this email to those in your church who might like to go, and get
details from the flyer below:

http://www.presbyteryoftampabay.com
https://www.google.com/maps/dir/''/palma+ceia+presbyterian+church/@27.9237533,-82.5715383,12z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m8!4m7!1m0!1m5!1m1!1s0x88c2c339694bb51b:0xbf6bf0a65568a402!2m2!1d-82.501498!2d27.923771


  

Also, here's all the info on first Presbytery meeting of the
year: 

St. Mark's Presbyterian Church in Hudson on May 18th from 9am to
3:30pm.  
It's also time to assign commissioners.  Consult this document for
your church's number of Ruling Elder commissioners.  
Teaching Elders and Sessions who cannot attend Presbytery should
request an excused absence to statedclerk@pbty.com. 
Childcare requests for Presbytery are due by May 3rd; please RSVP
for childcare to office@pbty.com 
Vegetarian and Gluten free options will be available.  Allergies or food

https://www.google.com/maps/place/St+Marks+Presbyterian+Church/@28.3307294,-82.6857897,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x88c29a517d7329ff:0xaa6d4050acbbd25a!8m2!3d28.3307294!4d-82.683601
http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/ClerkTraining/Redress2017.pdf
mailto:statedclerk@pbty.com
mailto:office@pbty.com


restriction requests are due by May 3rd; please email them to
office@pbty.com
Requests for Display Tables are due to statedclerk@pbty.com by May
3rd.
Reports to the Presbytery are due to statedclerk@pbty.com by May
8th.
The Packet will be published here and on the website on May 11th.
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As usual, please check out the other news and resources below, and if you
have a joy, concern, resource or just something you want to share, please let
me know!

 
In Christ,

Rev. Dave Baker, 
Stated Clerk and Director of Communications 
Presbytery of Tampa Bay

 

 

News From Around the Presbytery

 

St John Presbyterian Church of Tampa



   
On the occasion of their 60th anniversary. 
Rev. Ramiro Ros leading the hymn singing.  

 

Dick Huggins, Pastor Emeritus 
 

From McLeod Memorial:
At the April 10th Session Meeting, it was unanimous to
elect our Pastor, Dick Huggins, as Pastor Emeritus for
McLeod Memorial. He will be so honored during our
April 30th Covered Dish Dinner after worship.

A Pastor Emeritus is an honor given by a church
session for one who has given admirable service to a
particular congregation. As Pastor Emeritus, Dick can
serve in an advisory role for the church, preaching, as
the way is clear, and observing guidelines established
by our Session and Presbytery.



It is right and fitting that we honor Dick's service to us and that bestowing
Pastor Emeritus is our way to demonstrate both respect and gratitude for his
ministry these past ten years. 

  

New Executive and Stated Clerk of the Synod of the South
Atlantic Announced

     
Report of the Executive Administrative Commission of the Synod of
the South Atlantic:
At the Synod Stated Meeting in September 2016, the Executive Administrative
Commission (EAC) was authorized to conduct the search for a Synod
Executive/Stated Clerk to succeed the Rev. Dr. Heahwan Rim.

We began our work by reviewing the position description and selecting the
leadership competencies that we felt were the most relevant and important to
fulfill the responsibilities of the Synod Executive/Stated Clerk. Using the Ministry
Information Form (MIF) of our denomination, we decided to undertake a
national search and post the Synod MIF online with Church Leadership
Connection (CLC). During November and December of 2016, we drafted the
narrative questions for the MIF and posted the completed MIF the first week of
January 2017.

The EAC met twice in face-to- face meetings to review and discuss candidates'
Personal Information Forms (PIF). We received a total of 20 PIFs, three of
which were matched by CLC. The remaining 17 were self-referred. In March,
we narrowed our search to five candidates with whom we conducted Skype
interviews on March 18 and 19. Following that meeting, we shared our
impressions of the candidates and prayed for God's guidance.

In April, we ranked the three candidates and invited one individual for a face-
to- face interview in Jacksonville, Florida on April 10. In our deliberations
following the interview, we were unanimous and enthusiastic about extending
the call to this candidate, a call she graciously accepted.

We are now delighted to announce our nomination of the Rev. Joyce Lieberman
as the Synod of South Atlantic Synod Executive/Stated Clerk. Rev. Lieberman
will begin her new responsibilities on June 1, 2017 and will be formally elected
by the Synod at its Stated Meeting in September 2017.

Rev. Joyce Lieberman was ordained to the Ministry
of Word and Sacrament in the Presbyterian
Church (USA) on June 19, 1983.

Lieberman served as associate pastor at First
Presbyterian Church, a large downtown
congregation, and as interim pastor at Piedmont
Presbyterian Church, a redeveloping urban



congregation, both in Portland, Oregon. She
served as co-pastor of Immanuel Presbyterian
Church, Albuquerque, with her husband, Chris,
and as Stated Clerk of the Presbytery of Santa Fe.
In March 2008, she began service with the
denomination Office of the General Assembly as
Associate for Call System Support and currently
serves as Associate Stated Clerk for Constitutional
Interpretation.

Lieberman is a graduate of the University of Portland, where she earned a
Bachelor of Science in Nursing, and San Francisco Theological Seminary, where
she earned a Master of Divinity.

Lieberman's husband, Chris, is pastor of Bardstown Road Presbyterian Church
in Louisville. She has a daughter, Laura, son-in- law, Zack, and grandsons,
Quentin and Max, in Rome, Georgia and a son, Eric and daughter-in- law,
Jacque in Albuquerque, New Mexico.

The EAC is grateful to the Synod for your prayers as we have undertaken our
work, and believes that the Holy Spirit actively and directly led us to an
outstanding candidate to lead our Synod into the future. We feel confident that,
building on the Rev. Dr. Rim's legacy, Rev. Lieberman will serve our
presbyteries, our leaders, and our churches exceedingly well.

The Rev. Joan Hedrich Wooten, Moderator 
Ms. Gloria Graham Boyd, Moderator-Elect 

The Rev. Frank Colladay, Jr., Chair, Administration and Relationships
Committee 

The Rev. Dr. Franklin Fant, Chair, Budget and Finance Committee 
Ms. Connie Herr, Chair, Ministry Support Committee 

  

100 Years of Song Music Concert 
     

Saturday, April 29, 2017 at 7:00 PM 
Free and Open to the Public

Where: First Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall at corner or 3rd ST & 5th AVE
South

Featuring Acapella Bay, an award winning Chapter of Sweet Adelines
International. 

Celebrating Safety Harbor Centennial & First Presbyterian Church 95th Birthday

You can view the flyer here. 

http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/100 Years of Song Concert.jpg


Springwater Presbyterian Church's Ministry 
to Developmentally Challenged Young Adults 

     
Springwater PC just started a ministry to developmentally challenged young
adults!  Meetings will be on Tuesdays from 11am to 2pm.  Read the flyer for
more details.

Concert at First Presbyterian Church of Auburndale 
     

First Presbyterian Church of Auburndale is hosting a free concert by Harmony
Voices on Saturday, May 6 at 3 p.m. Harmony Voices is a trio of ladies, one
of which is our very own Jan Denison.  They are a very energizing and
inspiring trio!  As the concert is free, any donations from the concert will be put
towards our new sanctuary roof fund. 

You can view their flyer for more details.

Celebration of Upcoming Merger of Hope and Highlands PCs 
     

You are cordially invited to join the two congregations becoming one on April 30th at 10:15
a.m. as they praise God and celebrate the merger between Hope and Highland
Presbyterian Churches. After worshiping together since November of 2015, completing all
the steps required by the state, they are, indeed, ready to celebrate. 

PLEASE JOIN US AT HOPE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF CLEARWATER
1698 S BELCHER RD; CLEARWATER, FL 33764

The service will include the re-dedication of our lives, as well as the merger and the new
baptismal bowl. There will be a dedication of the new memory garden at Hope and, of
course, a celebratory cake. 

The merger will be officially approved and celebrated at the May 18th Presbytery meeting
at St Marks in Hudson.

2017 Presbytery Info and Forms
 

In case you missed it, the new Church Directory for 2017 on the Presbytery
Website:
Directory of Churches
 
If you find any additional corrections to this, please email them to
office@pbty.com.
 

http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/04122017 FTAT Flyer.pdf
http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/Harmony Voices Flier.pdf
http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/pdf/DirectoryOfChurches.pdf
mailto:office@pbty.com


  

Reminder: In order to help us become even better connected, and to help us
identify leaders in your church, please ask your Church Administrator (or
equivalent person) to fill out and return the form below to office@pbty.com: 
 
2017 Church Information Form - PDF

2017 Church Information Form - Doc 

Spring 2017 Stated Presbytery meeting will be on Thursday May 18th at
St. Mark's in Hudson from 9am to 3:30pm.  
Fall 2017 Stated Presbytery meeting will take place on Thursday
November 9th at Eckerd College from 9am to 3:30pm (pending Presbytery
approval).   
Spring 2018 Stated Presbytery meeting will take place on Saturday May
5th at Hope Presbyterian Church from 9am to 3:30pm (pending Presbytery
approval).

Summer Regional Commission meetings
East: August 24th, 10am, at Lake Alfred Presbyterian Church
Central:  August 31st, 9am, at Bloomingdale Presbyterian Church
West: September 7th, 4pm, at First Presbyterian Church of Dunedin
 
Per Capita:
This time of year, churches are preparing their budgets and it may be helpful to
know that 2017 Per Capita is a total of $30.75 ($21.75 Presbytery, $1.50
Synod, $7.50 GA).  
You can find the exact figures for your church in this 
spreadsheet for 2017 Per Capita.  

Also, please watch this video interview with Treasurer Terry Dennis for more
info about what your Per Capita dollars pay for. 

Presbytery Forms: 
2017 Mission Pledge Form
2017 Remittance Form 
2017 F1 Form 

Mission Interest

  

Thornwell's "I Had No Idea Tours" are coming to Tampa Bay
Thursdays this spring  

 

mailto:office@pbty.com
http://www.presbyteryoftampabay.com/pdf/PresbyteryOfTampaBayResource_1486660881.pdf
http://www.presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/CHURCH-INFORMATION-FORM.docx
http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/2017ChurchPerCapita.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Y59o8UYMdKI&t=5s
http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/pdf/PresbyteryOfTampaBayResource_1485457458.pdf
http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/pdf/PresbyteryOfTampaBayResource_1490294467.pdf
http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/pdf/PresbyteryOfTampaBayResource_1479156866.pdf


  

  

  

Wildfire State of Emergency  

Alert from FLAPDAN: Florida is currently in a State of Emergency due to the
number of active wildfires across the state due to extremely dry weather. 
Some communities have been alerted for possible evacuations.  Please monitor
your local weather news and make sure your disaster plans are in place.  For
an interactive map of current fires, see this link.

 

Food Pantry 2017

Community Food Pantry 
at Village Presbyterian Church 
13115 South Village Drive 
Tampa, Florida 33168  
Informational 813-963-2772 
Office 813-961-4115 
Villiagecommunitypantry@gmail.com 

www.thecommunityfoodpantry.com

  

http://www.thornwell.org/get-involved/take-a-tour/
http://tlhforucs02.doacs.state.fl.us/fmis.dataviewer
http://www.thecommunityfoodpantry.com


  

Greetings from the Community Food Pantry,

The Community Food Pantry will be participating in Give Day
Tampa Bay on May 2nd 2017. Give Day Tampa Bay is part
of a national event in which communities across the country
ask business and individuals to give to their local nonprofits on

one specific day -- May 2, 2017. The theme, Live Here Give Here, highlights
the fact that all donations given on Give Day will remain right here in the Tampa
Bay area. this is the fourth year the Community Foundation of Tampa Bay  has
sponsored this event, which raised nearly $2 million for 600 Tampa Bay area
nonprofits last year, we are proud to be one of them.

The CFP strives to end the physical and emotional hunger of families in a
dignified manner. We serve some of the hard-to-reach areas of Tampa through
local agencies and homeless outreach. We also collaborate with the local
community garden (Vista Gardens) to compost produce that cannot be served,
it's given to the earth and then is returned to the pantry in the form of beautiful
fresh veggies for our families, wasting as little as possible at all time.

About a third of people served in our pantry are children, and 10% are
seniors. Children at risk of hunger are more likely to be in poor health and
struggle in school. Family members in food-insecure households are also more
likely to struggle with psychological and behavioral health issues. The CFP
takes a comprehensive approach to serving our clients that not only alleviates
hunger but also provides support services such as health screenings, veterans'
assistance, and nutritional education for the whole person.

We appreciate you online donation to support the Community Food Pantry on
Give Day Tampa Bay, May 2nd, 2017. We thank you as we continue, "Feeding
People. Changing Lives."

With gratitude,

Monica Wilson, Director

 

Graduating Seniors

 



  

  

  

UKirk Tallahassee is the PCUSA campus ministry for FSU, TCC, and FAMU.  You
may have heard us called Westminister House, PUC, or the Presbyterian
University Center.  Even though our name has changed, we are still offering
quality ministry to college students in the Reformed tradition.  We would love
for your church's college students to be a part of this ministry! 

Please email office@ukirktallahassee.com with each students full name,
institution and year, and best personal contact (cell or email preferred). Thank
you for taking the time to help us reach these students who have been a vital
part of your faith community!

 

Presbyterian Women's April Newsletter

In case you missed it, here's the 
Presbyterian Women's April Newsletter. 

 

Beth-El News

In case you missed it, here is Beth-El's April Newsletter.

Upcoming Workshops

  

Big Tent

mailto:office@ukirktallahassee.com
http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/PW-04-17.pdf
http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/April 2017 .pdf


 
Race, Reconcilliation, Reformation

July 6-8, 2017
Washington University

St. Louis, Mo

Click here for more info.

 

Mediation Skills Training Institute  

  

http://pcusa.org/bigtent
http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/bt_2017_flyer_2017.pdf


Mediation Skills Training Institute for Church Leaders
(Oct.2-6, 2017, Lakeland, FL)

Whether in the home, school, community, church or workplace conflict is an
inevitable part of life. Having the skills to function effectively in emotionally
intense, conflicted situations is important for all of us, especially those of us
who are leaders.The Lombard Mennonite Peace Center has trained hundred of
church leaders from a wide range of denominations in the skills that are
needed to deal with conflict in the church setting through its Mediation Skills
Training Institute. The Mediation Skills Training Institute equips people for
working in various conflicted situations, including church disputes.
Participants learn about:

Biblical foundations-finding renewal in conflict.
Individual styles of response to conflict.
Win-win negotiation skills.
Skills to mediate conflict between individuals.
Tools to effectively manage congregational conflict.
Skills for serving as an outside consultant to conflicted churches.

The institute includes lectures, discussion, and guided practice in role-plays.
Active and practical in focus, the sessions emphasize hands-on skills training
and real-life role-plays based on the kinds of conflicts faced by participants.

You can view the brochure here, or register online (it's a little cheaper to
register via mail using the brochure). 

2017 National Gathering: Living, Dying, Rising  
  

  
Living, Dying, Rising, the 1001 New Worshiping Communities annual
conference, outlines the story of the life of Christ and also the life of the
church. Through the Holy Spirit, the church is freed from fear and invited to
journey confidently into new territory as missionaries of shalom.

The conference, which finds its scriptural basis in John 20:19-23, will be held at
TradeWinds Island Grand Resort in St. Pete Beach, Florida, August 7-10,
2017. Presenters will include the Rev. Juan Sarmiento, associate director for
mission, The Outreach Foundation; the Rev. Aisha Brooks-Lytle of Wayne
Presbyterian Church, organizing pastor of The Common Place, a faith-based
educational outreach and community center in Philadelphia; and the Revs. Jeya

http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/MSTI.2017.Broch.revE.pdf
http://www.brownpapertickets.com/event/2716034?date=1621436


and Daniel So, a pastor couple at the Anchor City Church, a New Worshiping
Community in San Diego, who have an amazing vision for church planting. The
Rev. Abby King-Kaiser, a dynamic leader in campus ministry at Xavier
University, will coordinate worship.

Register Here Conference Schedule 

Leadership and Anxiety in the Church: 
A Family Systems Perspective

 
Wednesday, June 28, 2017

First Presbyterian Church, Lakeland
 

This one-day seminar examines the challenges presented by the rising level of
anxiety being experienced in churches today, as well as the role that self-
differentiated leadership can play in calming such anxiety.  Differentiation of
self and anxiety are two key variables that impact human functioning, as
identified in Bowen family systems theory.  This seminar is comprised of a
series of Power Point presentations incorporating works of art that illustrate
Biblical themes from the Medieval, Renaissance, and Baroque eras.
 

https://events.pcusa.org/accounts/login/?next=/register/living-dying-rising/
http://www.presbyterianmission.org/wp-content/uploads/2017livingdyingrisingschedule.pdf


  

Discounts are available for groups and early registration.  For further
information, please call the Lombard Mennonite Peace Center at 630-627-0507,
and find lots more details and great info on our web site.

  

Don't Miss the Stewardship Kaleidoscope

Stewardship Kaleidoscope is the annual PCUSA conference on
stewardship.  This year, Stewardship Kaleidoscope is going to be in Florida
(September 25-27, 2017 at TradeWinds Island Grand Resort in St. Pete
Beach).  Stewardship Kaleidoscope is put on by an all-volunteer planning
team made up of congregational leaders, mid-council leaders, and General
Assembly agency leaders.  
 
SCHOLARSHIPS
There are scholarships available for Candidates/Inquirers, First Call
Pastors, and Small Church Pastors.  You can find more information here. 
Each of these scholarships require nomination by EP, COM, or CPM, so
contact those boards or Patrice Hatley to be nominated. 

Get more detailed information about the conference from the flyer here. 

Job Opportunities

  
Part Time Administrative Position

 
Christ Presbyterian Church of Largo is looking for a part time person to help
out.  Competency in the use of the Shepherd Staff Accounting System and
Payroll Mate preferred.  Apply to Dick DeBoer, Clerk of the Session. 
Phone: 727 215-0647 or email: flold6676@gmail.com

  
DIRECTOR FOR FAMILY MINISTRIES

First Presbyterian Church Hollywood, Florida
 

First Pres Hollywood is looking to hire a Director of Family Ministries!  The
position is to build relationships and programming to help the church grow more

http://www.lmpeacecenter.org/workshops/lac/
http://stewardshipkaleidoscope.org/conference/scholarships
http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/Stewardship Kaleidoscope Flyer 2017  Color.pdf
http://www.largocpc.com
mailto:flold6676@gmail.com


  

  

  

fully into a transformed and transforming family of faith.  The focus is on
families with young and adolescent age children.  Read full position description,
including contact info, here.

  
Director of Christian Education

 
Director of Christian Education (20-25 hours per week) for Village Presbyterian
Church in Tampa. Develop, coordinate, and direct the activities of the church's
education program, with emphasis on youth development. Prior Christian
leadership experience highly desired. Bachelor's degree in Christian Education
or related field (required), Master's Degree in related field (preferred). Please
email your resume to suegoldstein.vpc@gmail.com .

 

Immediate Opening for Youth Leader
 

Beth-El Farmworker Ministry supports farmworkers and our neighbors in need
through Hunger Relief, Education, Health Care, and Spiritual Development. The
mission currently has an immediate opening for a Youth Leader to oversee the
youth programs at the mission. Responsibilities include leading Tuesday night
youth group, occasional weekend field trips, and summer child and youth
programs. Ideal candidate should have some theological training, work well,
and enjoying working with, children and teens from various backgrounds.
Average number of hours per week will vary from 20 to 35 hours per week.
Candidate must have a clean driving record and submit to a background check.

Please submit resume and three references to info@beth-el.org. No Phone Calls
Please. Beth-El Farmworker Ministry is an Equal Opportunity Employer.

  
PCPC Cook Job Description

 
Job Description
Cook will work as necessary to complete Wednesday night fellowship dinner.

Part-Time Job:

http://presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/familyministryjobdescription.pdf
mailto:suegoldstein.vpc@gmail.com
mailto:info@beth-el.org


  

This position is part time up to 29 hours per week. The hours are variable
during the day and Wednesday evenings. Food preparation and cooking is for
approximately 150+ people.

Supervision:
The Cook shall report to the Kitchen Coordinators or the Pastor.

Job Responsibilities:

Prep and prepare and cook Wednesday night fellowship dinners
(Approximately 150+)
Coordinate food set up
Maintain linens when necessary and coordinate cleaning in a timely
manner
Clean cooking utensils used in meal preparation
Organize and maintain the kitchen keeping it clean and neat at all times
Assist with Kitchen Coordinators to ensure adequate supplies are on hand
Organize and maintain on hand supplies

Qualifications

High School diploma or GED
Excellent people skills and the ability to collaborate as a team
Able to read, write, and speak English
Proficient working knowledge of a commercial kitchen
Dependable transportation
Ability to be consistent on the job each week

*If illness prevents the cook from preparing Wednesday night fellowship
dinner, the Kitchen Coordinators will be notified in time to advertise change,
when possible.

Requirement:
Complete an annual physical evaluation including tests for TB and Hepatitis B.

The Church will cover out of pocket expenses. Be prepared to undergo a
background check for child safety.

About Palma Ceia Presbyterian Church
Located in South Tampa and witnessing to the love of God for over 90 years.
Committed to a neighborhood presence, worldwide outreach and a deep
heritage of Christian faith.

Church Size:
Membership of over 2,000 adults and 300 children, plus many friends and
community participants in our programs

Interested party should email resume to: andrewr@palmaceia.org 

 

mailto:andrewr@palmaceia.org


  

Group Leader for Elementary School Children Grades K-5
 

Employment opportunity for a NCC Before/After Care program at Northwood
Presbyterian Church in Clearwater. Seeking a group leader to work with
elementary school children grades K-5. Morning hours 7-9.  Afternoon hours 2-
6. Will consider hiring for morning or afternoon shift if candidate cannot do
both. Flexible summer camp hours also available.  

Contact Laura Woodard at 727-723-7679 for further information.

Director of Student Ministries

First Presbyterian Church of Winter Haven
Full Time Position  

 
Our 1000 member Florida Presbyterian Church (USA) congregation is
seeking an enthusiastic leader to continue the expansion of our youth
ministry program!  Our location half-way between both coasts and an hour
from Orlando and Tampa provides many exciting opportunities for youth
activities.  We are seeking a Christ-filled individual who is organized, able
to work well with and lead others, and who has the passion and ability to
inspire and connect with our middle and high school youth.

We value our youth ministry program and offer a competitive salary and
benefits package for this full-time position.  Please visit our website at
www.firstpreswh.org for more information about our church.  Inquiries may
be emailed to ydsearch@firstpreswh.org or mailed to the church office
(Attn:  Director of Student Ministries Search Committee, First Presbyterian
Church, 637 Sixth Street NW, Winter Haven, FL 33881). 

 

Part Time Nursery Assistant at St. Andrew, New Tampa

Responsible for providing nursery care for children under three years old,
ensuring their safety, health, cleanliness and well-being. Regular hours are
Sunday 9am-12pm.  Addition church events as needed.  Located in Tampa
Palms close to I75. Minimum of two years professional childcare experience,
part-time or full-time, or be a parent. Current CPR certification or be willing to
receive certification. Pay rate is $50.00 for Sunday (9-12) and $16.50 per hour
for additional events.  

http://www.firstpreswh.org
mailto:ydsearch@firstpreswh.org


Call 813-513-8822 for additional information.  
Email resume to: office@standrewnewtampa.org.

Korean Presbyterian Church of Tampa Job Opening:

Full-time or Part-Time EM Pastor
 

KPCT is currently seeking an EM Pastor to shepherd the Young Adult and
Youth Group of high school and middle school students. The church is
located at 6510 Yosemite Dr., Tampa, FL 33634.

For more information please contact Ki Choi at kih.choi3@gmail.com or read
the position description.

Presbytery of Tampa Bay | 813 868 4800 |  presbyteryoftampabay.com

mailto:office@standrewnewtampa.org
mailto:kih.choi3@gmail.com
http://www.presbyteryoftampabay.com/Info/kpct-empastor-2-29-2016b.docx
http://www.presbyteryoftampabay.com

